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EXT. THE VILLAGE

The time is of 1875. A small village in Old India is appeared 
with. It looks like the village is far away from other world. 

EXT. OUT OF HOUSE - EVENING

One young boy comes out of house, wearing only a Dhoti. He 
has a small bag hanging on his shoulder and fishing rod on 
the other hand. He moves towards the bamboo forest. The day 
is closing gradually.

EXT. BAMBOO FOREST - EVENING

The boy crosses the bamboo forest. The scenario looks like 
the night has come but it is not.

EXT. OUT OF BAMBOO FOREST - EVENING

The boy comes out of the bamboo forest and the sun is still 
to set. The big red sun is seen behind the moving boy. 

A pond is appeared in that evening. The sun is setting behind 
the sky. The boy is waiting for his action. The sky becomes 
dark blue and the stars comes out.

EXT. NEAR THE POND - EVENING

The boy moves to the pond. The pond is appeared shining. 
Suddenly he sees a man is guarding the pond. He hides behind 
a rock. The moon in the sky appears. The boy waits for that 
man to go.

The man goes to one rock and sits there. Gradually he starts 
sleeping. The boy moves to the pond slowly behind that 
sleeping man.

The boy comes to the pond and crouch there. Then he keeps his 
bag aside and takes out his fishing rod. He throws the 
fishing wire to the pond. The boy looks towards the sky. The 
sky is full of shining stars. The sky is appeared from the 
top to bottom to the pond. The stars are reflecting on the 
pond. 

The boy comes in action and moves up his fishing rod. One 
fish comes out. He catches the fish and throws it to the 
pond. The fish sinks in the pond. A noisy sound comes out and 
the sleeping man comes in suddenly moves his body in sleep 
and he stops. The boy first get afraid then get a long 
breath. 



Once more he moves the rod in the pond. Again the fish comes 
out. He get harassed, takes the fish in the hand and push it 
to the pond slowly. He waits for seconds and see one shining 
star in the sky then he moves the rod. Finally one shining 
star comes out of the pond with fishing wire. It gives smile 
to his face. He keeps this star in his bag, the bag starts 
shining. He continues to get the shining stars and keeps it 
to the bag. While he starts moving suddenly he strikes with a 
stone.

BOY
(pain)

Aaah!

The sleeping man awakes from sleep and come in the action.

MAN
(lauding)

Kaun he? Kaun he? (Who’s there?, 
Who’s there?)

The boy runs from there. The man looks him and also run 
behind him.

EXT. BAMBOO FOREST - NIGHT

The boy runs to bamboo forest. The man also comes there but 
the boy already disappeared. The man go back.

EXT. TOWARDS THE VILLAGE - NIGHT

The boy is coming towards the village with a shining bag on 
his one hand and fishing rod with other. The fishing rod has 
one shining star.

EXT. OUT OF HOUSE - NIGHT

He knocks the door of one house. The house is opened and one 
man comes out but the boy is not there. There is a shining 
star hanging in front of the door. 

EXT. OUT OF NUMBER OF HOUSES - NIGHT

The boy knocks two more houses and hangs a shining star in 
front of their door. 

EXT. THE VILLAGE - NIGHT

The whole village appeared shining after a time.
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INT. THOMOS EDITION’S HOUSE - DAY

On the table there is a label named as “Thomas Edition” among 
the books, some electrical fillers etc. There is also a news 
paper showing that “One Indian village has got the sun”.

FADE TO BLACK.

THE END.
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